inspection (CCTV), high pressure hydraulic cleaning, periodic root cutting and removal, and visual inspection of manholes. These activities are outsourced to a subcontractor who then provides all the completed maintenance records to the District for review.

At least a third of the District is televised annually and approximately 25% of that is scheduled for cleaning or root cutting as required. Over time, staff has determined various lines that have operational problems due to low flows or other inherent situations that require more attention. These lines are prescheduled for cleaning on a semi-annual basis. Not only does this proactive work provide every customer in the District a reasonable means of uninterrupted sewer service but also saves the District thousands of dollars annually from insurance claims, sewer overflow cleanup, and lower insurance rates.

If you should ever experience a sewer back-up into your house, please notify us immediately and we will respond to verify it is not a mainline problem. Property owners are responsible for any blockages that may occur in the service line between the house and the connection to the mainline.

In an emergency call the District office 24 hours a day at 303-985-7895. Calls received outside normal working hours will be answered by the District's answering service and the information will be directed to on call service personnel for assistance.

LAKEHURST WATER AND SANITATION DISTRICT

7995 West Quincy Ave. Littleton, CO 80123 (303) 985-7895

David Bane, President William "Jake" Schild, Vice President Jerry Newlander, Treasurer Steven Posavec, Secretary Jeanne Greenfield, Assistant Secretary

> DISTRICT MANAGER Steve Daldegan



Newsletter Volume 20, No. 1 April, 2008



A Suspension Notice? What Does it Mean?

Lakehurst Water and Sanitation District generates suspension notices on the 5th day of each month for all accounts with unpaid balances 60 or more days past due. IF YOU RECEIVE A SUSPENSION NOTICE, THE ENTIRE PAST DUE AMOUNT IS DUE BY THE DATE INDICATED ON THE NOTICE - THIS IS A DIFFERENT DATE FROM WHEN CURRENT CHARGES ARE DUE. While current charges are due the 25th of each month, past due amounts must be paid by the date indicated on the suspension notice in order to avoid interruption of service the following day. All accounts that remain unpaid by that date are assessed a \$30.00 suspension fee and will be turned off until all past due amounts and the suspension fee are paid in full at Lakehurst's office. Please don't hesitate to call the office before the suspension date if you have any questions about your bill.

2008 Summer Water Use Program "Guidelines"

Lakehurst Water and Sanitation District Board of Directors adopted 2008 summer water use guidelines and permanent water use restrictions for all outdoor irrigation.

Even though reservoirs have recovered to acceptable levels, Denver Water amended its operating rules to make

Continued on next page...

mandatory and permanent water use restrictions. Lakehurst Water being a contract distributor of Denver Water is obligated to follow and enforce those portions of Denver Water's 2008 Water Use Program that have been incorporated into Denver's Operating Rules.

Therefore, the District's Board determined that it was appropriate and necessary to adopt a water use program that mirrors the program adopted by Denver Water.

The water saving guidelines and adopted regulations listed below focus on wise water use while discouraging water waste that can help save you money and still "Keep It Green." The Board encourages all of its customers to continue wise water use habits and avoid wasting a valuable resource.

Regulations:

- 1. No watering with spray irrigation between the hours of 10am and 6pm. during the period from May 1 to August 30.
- 2. Routine watering of turf shall be limited to two days per week of your choice; a third day may be added in extreme heat.

Guidelines:

- 1. Adjust sprinkler system programming to suit the needs of each month.
- 2. Turn sprinkler system off when it rains.
- 3. Make repairs to irrigation system in a timely manner.
- 4. Do not apply more water than is absolutely necessary to establish and maintain a healthy landscape.
- 5. Adjust sprinkler heads for their intended use.
- 6. Do not irrigate during high winds. Nobody benefits from water "blowing in the wind".

For more information regarding the 2008 Summer Water Use Program and more water saving tips, visit our web site at www.lakehurstwater.org or Denver's web site at www.denverwater.org.

Residential Rebate Programs Continue For 2008

Lakehurst Water is pleased to inform our customers of available rebates for residential customers interested in high efficiency appliances and irrigation system enhancers. Once again, these rebates are offered by Denver Water and extended to Lakehurst customers.

Rebates will be in effect between January 1, 2008, and December 31, 2008. Following is a list of eligible products:

- High-Efficiency Clothes Washers.
- High-Efficiency Toilets.
- Low-Flow Toilets
- FT Controllers
- Rain Sensors
- Wireless Rain Sensors

Applications for toilet rebates must include a picture of the old toilet with both the bowl and tank broken into at least 2 pieces each. (Please be sure to follow proper safety procedures when breaking the old toilet.) For further information concerning eligible models, rebate amounts and qualifying forms go to www.denverwater.org.

Completed forms must be accompanied by a copy of the original purchase receipt, and the affidavit of lawful presence in the U.S with a copy of your I.D. stapled to the form. The affidavit is available on Denver Water's web-site. Submit application of rebate to Lakehurst Water District for verification and we will forward your application to Denver Water. You should receive a rebate from Denver Water within 8-12 weeks.

Lakehurst's Sewer Maintenance Program (Saves a Lot More Than You Think)

Among Lakehurst's many activities is the operation and maintenance of over 1,750 manholes and 69 miles of sanitary sewer pipe ranging in size from 8-inch to 30-inch. The District has the responsibility of maintaining these lines by means of closed circuit television